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February 20, 2019 
 
The Honorable Roy M. Takumi 
Chairman, Hawaii House Consumer Protection & Commerce Committee 
Hawaii State Capitol 
Room 320 
415 South Beretania Street 
Honolulu, HI 96813 
 
The Honorable Chris Lee 
Chairman, Hawaii House Judiciary Committee 
Hawaii State Capitol 
Room 302 
415 South Beretania Street 
Honolulu, HI 96813 
 
Re:  Support for HB 253 (Counterfeit Airbag Prohibition) 
  
Dear Chairman Takumi, Chairman Lee and Members of the Committees, 
 
On behalf of the Automotive Anti-Counterfeiting Council, Inc. (A2C2) and our membership, I write to 
express our strong support for HB 253, which prohibits the trafficking of replacement counterfeit and 
nonfunctional airbags and supplemental restraint systems (SRS) in Hawaii.  

 
The A2C2 is a collaborative industry group comprised of BMW, FCA US, Ford, General Motors, Honda, 
Hyundai, Kia, Nissan, Subaru, Toyota, Volkswagen Group of America, and their subsidiary brands. Our 
mission is collaboration among automakers and their partners that strives to eliminate counterfeit 
automotive components that could harm U.S. consumers. A2C2 is a platform for member companies to 
collaborate with federal and state authorities in response to increasing trends in automotive 
counterfeiting.   

 
The emergence and increase of counterfeit airbags and other critical safety parts in the marketplace is 
extremely troubling, as they jeopardize the safety of vehicle occupants. In October 2012, the National 
Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) and multiple federal law enforcement agencies issued a 
consumer advisory1 alerting vehicle owners and repair professionals to the dangers of counterfeit 
airbags and their prevalence in the marketplace.   Airbags are a key component of vehicle supplemental 
restraint systems, which are credited with saving countless lives nationwide over the course of their 
history. A single counterfeit airbag or SRS component part can disrupt an entire SRS system and put 
occupants at risk for serious injury. Because of the complexity of such parts and the need for effective  
quality control, many counterfeiters refrain from attempting to replicate the life-saving technology 
contained in SRS systems. For example, many of the counterfeit airbags that have been recovered and 
examined in recent years were filled with newspaper or other debris.    
 

___________________________________ 

1 NHTSA / ICE Safety Advisory Alerting Consumers to Dangers of Counterfeit Air Bags:  
https://www.ice.gov/news/releases/nhtsa-ice-alert-consumers-dangers-counterfeit-air-bags 

https://www.ice.gov/news/releases/nhtsa-ice-alert-consumers-dangers-counterfeit-air-bags


http://www.a2c2.com/
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Comments:  

Could u please include the headlights they install would meet specifications of national 
standards. 

there are laws regulating the headlights but people install illegal ones which are blinding 
for seniors, especially. 

mahalo for opportunity to offer my comments. 

 











HB-253-HD-1 
Submitted on: 2/21/2019 6:12:31 AM 
Testimony for CPC on 2/21/2019 2:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Matthew J. Smith, Esq. Coalition Against 
Insurance Fraud 

Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

In addition to our prior letter in support of this important legislation, please also note the 
Coalition Against Insurance Fraud additionally supports the recent ammendmetns made 
to the bill to address concerns of the Hawaii Automobile Dealer Association.  Should 
you have any questions, or need any further information, please contact me at (202) 
393-7332. Thank you. 
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